
Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees

The period of consultation has ended. This is a notification that this tree is proposed to be 
removed 28 days from the date of this notice. This decision notice meets the duty to 
consult and notify when removing street trees  set out in section 115 of the Environment 
Act 2021

Reference 41551

Site Emmott Avenue

Ward Aldborough

Position Opposite 106 & Near. 83

Species Betula pendula (Silver Birch)

Summary of 
responces

We received 1 objection requesting further information as to why the tree 
needs to be removed and is unable to be maintained with pruning works.

Notice Date 22/11/2024

Decision 
summary

Tree's growth habit is causing the tree to lean over the road and the tree 
has lost its central leader. This location is suitable for a large upright tree 
and due to the tree's lean and loss of leader we will have to maintain the 
tree in a reduced form to keep the road free from obstruction.Therefore 
the tree will be removed and replaced.

For further information about Council tree management please visit our website at 
www.redbridge.gov.uk/our-streets/council-trees/

Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. 

Alternatively,  the tree management service may contacted by post Arboricultural and 
Horticultural Department, The WREN Office, Ley Street Depot, 531 Ley Street, Ilford, Essex, 
IG2 7QZ

The tree is programmed to be removed after: 21/12/2024

Decision



Duty to Consult on Felling Street Trees

This is a notification that this tree is proposed to be removed.  From the date of this notice there is 
a 28 day period in which you can provide comments on the proposed tree removal. This notice 
meets the duty to consult requirements  set out in section 115 of the Environment Act 2021

Reference 41551

Site Emmott Avenue

Ward Aldborough

Position Opposite 106 & Near. 83

Species Betula pendula (Silver Birch)

Reason for 
removal

Trees growth habit is causing the tree to lean over the road and the tree has lost 
its central leader.

Notice Date 21/10/2024

Replacement A single replacement tree, suitable for this position, is programmed to be planted 
between November 2024 and March 2025 

Solutions 
considered

Pruning is not considered a suitable solution, due to the tree's ultimate size, 
speed of growth and will not reform an acceptable crown shape. The tree is too 
mature to be transplanted straight with out causing significant damage to the 
root structure.

To provide comments on this proposal and for further information about Council tree 
management please visit our website at www.redbridge.gov.uk/our-streets/council-trees/

Facilities are also available to view this notice online at libraries. 

Alternatively,  comments may be posted to Arboricultural and Horticultural Department, The 
WREN Office, Ley Street Depot, 531 Ley Street, Ilford, IG2 7QZ

Any comments should be made by 19/11/2024

Consultation


